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judge, on BIS’s motion and without 
further notice to the respondent, shall 
find the facts to be as alleged in the 
charging letter and render an initial or 
recommended decision containing find-
ings of fact and appropriate conclu-
sions of law and issue or recommend an 
order imposing appropriate sanctions. 
The decision and order shall be subject 
to review by the Under Secretary in ac-
cordance with the applicable proce-
dures set forth in § 766.21 or § 766.22 of 
this part. 

(b) Petition to set aside default—(1) 
Procedure. Upon petition filed by a re-
spondent against whom a default order 
has been issued, which petition is ac-
companied by an answer meeting the 
requirements of § 766.6(b) of this part, 
the Under Secretary may, after giving 
all parties an opportunity to comment, 
and for good cause shown, set aside the 
default and vacate the order entered 
thereon and remand the matter to the 
administrative law judge for further 
proceedings. 

(2) Time limits. A petition under this 
section must be made within one year 
of the date of entry of the order which 
the petition seeks to have vacated. 

§ 766.8 Summary decision. 
At any time after a proceeding has 

been initiated, a party may move for a 
summary decision disposing of some or 
all of the issues. The administrative 
law judge may render an initial or rec-
ommended decision and issue or rec-
ommend an order if the entire record 
shows, as to the issue(s) under consid-
eration: 

(a) That there is no genuine issue as 
to any material fact; and 

(b) That the moving party is entitled 
to a summary decision as a matter of 
law. 

§ 766.9 Discovery. 
(a) General. The parties are encour-

aged to engage in voluntary discovery 
regarding any matter, not privileged, 
which is relevant to the subject matter 
of the pending proceeding. The provi-
sions of the Federal Rules of Civil Pro-
cedure relating to discovery apply to 
the extent consistent with this part 
and except as otherwise provided by 
the administrative law judge or by 
waiver or agreement of the parties. The 

administrative law judge may make 
any order which justice requires to pro-
tect a party or person from annoyance, 
embarrassment, oppression, or undue 
burden or expense. These orders may 
include limitations on the scope, meth-
od, time and place of discovery, and 
provisions for protecting the confiden-
tiality of classified or otherwise sen-
sitive information. 

(b) Interrogatories and requests for ad-
mission or production of documents. A 
party may serve on any party interrog-
atories, requests for admission, or re-
quests for production of documents for 
inspection and copying, and a party 
concerned may apply to the adminis-
trative law judge for such enforcement 
or protective order as that party deems 
warranted with respect to such dis-
covery. The service of a discovery re-
quest shall be made at least 20 days be-
fore the scheduled date of the hearing 
unless the administrative law judge 
specifies a shorter time period. Copies 
of interrogatories, requests for admis-
sion and requests for production of doc-
uments and responses thereto shall be 
served on all parties, and a copy of the 
certificate of service shall be filed with 
the administrative law judge. Matters 
of fact or law of which admission is re-
quested shall be deemed admitted un-
less, within a period designated in the 
request (at least 10 days after service, 
or within such additional time as the 
administrative law judge may allow), 
the party to whom the request is di-
rected serves upon the requesting party 
a sworn statement either denying spe-
cifically the matters of which admis-
sion is requested or setting forth in de-
tail the reasons why the party to whom 
the request is directed cannot truth-
fully either admit or deny such mat-
ters. 

(c) Depositions. Upon application of a 
party and for good cause shown, the ad-
ministrative law judge may order the 
taking of the testimony of any person 
by deposition and the production of 
specified documents or materials by 
the person at the deposition. The appli-
cation shall state the purpose of the 
deposition and set forth the facts 
sought to be established through the 
deposition. 

(d) Enforcement. The administrative 
law judge may order a party to answer 
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